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Professional Development
On March 9, 2010 Kim Simpson attended a NKCES professional development meeting.  Race to the Top and Senate Bill 1 were discussed.  KDE has assigned eight educational cooperatives in Kentucky with “Points of Contact” personnel to assist with common core content rollout.  NKCES Professional Develop Consortium will reconvene on April 20th to meet with “Points of Contact” and discuss a plan for rolling out the new standards.

Tammie Sherry and Joyce Harris, NKCES, conducted a reading workshop follow-up for all teachers and instructional assistants on March 10 & 24, 2010. Grades P-4 worked in groups to develop reading center strategies and activities.  Grades 5-8 continued to develop strategies for effective vocabulary instruction. 
March 25, 2010 Kim Simpson attended the Northern Kentucky Association of Elementary School Principal (NKAESP) meeting at Famous Dave’s.  Guest speaker, Judy Gibbons, reviewed House and Senate proposed budgets and expectations for rolling out the new common core standards.

Kim Simpson, attended the Unbridled Learning Summit in Louisville on April 12, 2010,  The general session began with Dr. Holliday discussing the expectations for the newly developed Math and Language Arts Leadership Networks.  Governor Beshear concluded the morning session with a discussion about the House and Senate budget differences.  The afternoon breakout sessions were focused on rolling out the common core standards and organizing leadership network teams at the district level.

The Writing Committee is in the process of reviewing surveys completed at the March faculty/staff meeting.  The surveys will be used to establish goals, committee assignments, and organize regular meeting dates and times.
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Summer Program

Current planning is underway to schedule a full schedule of summer activities.  We continue to research additional activities that will be free to participants with little or no cost to the Center.  Shiloh and I will both be working through the summer months to ensure personnel coverage to the events.  A firm schedule of events and instruction booklet will be available for students and families by mid-May.  Each student will be given a booklet that details the summer offerings, costs associated with each program if indeed there is a cost, how to contact our office in the case of cancellations due to inclement weather, etc.  The 21st Century Community Learning Center at Grandview should help alleviate the number of programs we will be coordinating at Grandview allowing for a further expansion of Southgate programs.  That said, the final FRYSC budget from the state will dictate much of what we will be able to provide.

Budgeting

FRYSC was cut by 3% across the board statewide last month.  We were required to return $1962.36 from our current budget.  We were able to do this without cutting any personnel hours, but did lose what remained in our Activities Budget.

The state fiscal 2010-2011 budget plans proposed by the House and the Senate are very different in approach and in line items.  While the House version actually increases FRYSC allocations, the Senate version cuts us yet another 1.5 % at minimum. Both Budgets now go into mediation and should come out by the first of April.   I very much doubt we’ll have a firm handle on our per-student allocation until probably mid April however. 

Expanded Hours of Service

I am currently planning to expand services at Southgate to five days per week as opposed to the current 2 days as long as our budget allocation allows.  The FRYSC Advisory Council approved this change in scheduling at the January meeting.  The precise hours and schedule will, of course, be dependent upon our budget, however I foresee these changes as highly likely and necessary.

Student Recognitions & Achievement
Healthy Challenge (former 5-A-Day Program) – Mrs. Rossiter’s Fourth Grade Classroom won the week long contest which promoted more healthy eating of five or more fruits and vegetables daily. They will get to have a delicious lunch catered by Olive Garden in May.  
Justin Reutter-Matthew qualified to represent Southgate at the state level of the National Geographic Bee.  The state Bee was held on Friday, April 9, 2010 at the Carroll Knicely Conference Center in Bowling Green, Ky.
SBDM Council 

Council held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, March 23, 2010.  Council reviewed the Principal’s Report presented to the Board on Thursday, March 11, 2010.  Council reviewed and discussed the MUNIS report and FRYSC report provided by Rob Sanders.  Council discussed the need for additional copier paper, ink for the media center, and laminate.  It was decided that these items would be purchased and paid for out of contingency funds.  Council also reviewed a proposed school calendar for the 2010-2011 school year.  A motion to approve was not made because we are awaiting word from state as to the number of instructional days.  Council reviewed and discussed the “KDE Spring 2010 Test Window Amendment Request”.  All state required testing will be delayed one week to accommodate our four snow days. A review and discussion of the CDIP and approval of the March minutes concluded the meeting.
Community Involvement

Sharyl Iden, School Nurse, is coordinating and facilitating Girls on Track for girls in grades 6-8 
Ashley Hayes and Dakota Herald participated in the Annual Tri-Star basketball competition hosted by the Southgate Optimist Club.  Competitors were invited to test their skills in passing, dribbling, and shooting.  After competing, the contestants were treated to pizza and a drink.
Hannah Elliott, Bailey Faeth, Alex Combs, and Kyle Williams competed in the Annual Southgate Optimist Club Oratorical Contest on April 15, 2010.  Hannah Elliott and Bailey Faeth took first place and earned gold medals, while Alex Combs and Kyle Williams were equally impressive earning silver medals.  Hannah and Bailey were invited to compete in the state competition in West Virginia later this summer. 
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Preschool and Kindergarten Registration was held during the week of March 1-5, 2010.  
Northern Ky Independent Health Department presented a healthy reading challenge for students in grades K-4 on Friday, March 19, 2010.
The Women’s Crisis Center conducted their annual Kids on the Block assembly for grades K-5 on Friday, March 26, 2010.

Two Florence Freedom Ballpark representatives kicked off the Florence Freedom Liberty Extreme Reading Challenge during an assembly for grades K-8 on Friday, April 2, 2010.

Julia Woods, Martial Arts America, facilitated an assembly on the mental and physical benefits of martial arts on Friday, April 16, 2010.  Ms. Woods will be conducting martial arts sessions for interested students every Thursday for four consecutive weeks.  All proceeds will be donated to the school.
April 26, 2009 is our Annual Fine Arts Night beginning at 7:00pm featuring musical and dance performances, display of student artwork and many entertaining activities and games for everyone. 

8th Grade Field Trip to Potter’s Farm is scheduled for Thursday, May 13, 2010 and their trip to King’s Island is scheduled for Friday, May 14, 2010.
Students are preparing for their end of year Annual Spring Band Concert Thursday, May 20, 2010 to be held at 7:00pm in the school’s auditorium.

Our Annual School Play will be performed on Tuesday, May 25, 2010 at 7:00pm in the auditorium.

Eighth Grade Graduation is set for Thursday, May 27, 2010.  Dinner at Community Center at 5:00pm and Graduation at School’s Auditorium following dinner.  

Field Day is set for last day of school May 28, 2010
